                                                       Peter Clapp RIBA FCSD

 12 Jeffrey’s Place

 London     NW1   9PP

telephone   020 7267 2445                                                                                                         mobile         07984  677344

                                                                                                         peterclapp@ymail.com
       7th June 2019

London Borough of Camden

Licensing Panel

Camden Town Hall

London

WC1H 9JE
Dear Panel Members
Re: APP\PREMISES-MVARY\095420 – 32 Parkway NW1 7AH - OBJECTION

I am writing as a resident of Camden Town to object to the Major Variation proposed. 
Cote was a traditional restaurant, populated by a generally mature and sedate clientele, closing on most evenings by 10.00 PM, regardless of their licence provision. 
The 5 Guys is, as its name describes, a burger bar, with a younger, louder clientele, with a herd mentality and a significant amount of take-away food and online order deliveries being collected by motor scooters.
I believe that far from relaxing some of the current restrictions, the licence for these premises requires a REVIEW to limit the current licence provision.
Although the majority of the premises in the immediate vicinity are shops or restaurants, there is a significant residential population living at upper levels, as well as the nearby residential streets, who already suffer considerably from the likes of the Jazz Club and pubs in the area.
Prevention of Crime and Disorder

This type of restaurant (unlike Cote) attracts:

·  those who have been drinking, for late night food, with increased fights fuelled by excess alcohol
· Customers using drugs for social purposes, already a huge problem in the area

Prevention of Public Nuisance

This type of restaurant (unlike Cote) attracts:

· Increased litter from take-away food packaging

· Noise caused by deliveries and pick-ups for home orders

· Increased risk of vomit and urinating in the streets and residents gardens
· People coming and going late at night causing noise to disturb the sleep of local residents including children (loud voices, phones, car engines and car doors)

· Increase in drug dealing

· Large groups of individuals gathering outside that are intimidating to residents

For these reasons I would implore the Panel to REVIEW the licence for these premises and in the meantime to refuse any relaxation.
Yours sincerely
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